## **Central Mississippi Light Flyers**

Date: 3-11-23 Meeting Minutes

President Les Brannon called the meeting to order at 11:35. Other officers present were Bill Lehr, Randy West, and Cheri Anglin. A quorum was established with 23.

Randy gave a safety presentation on engine failure. He showed a very informative video on reasons for engine failures and the percentage of each cause.

Les thanked Paul and Janice for providing lunch today. Tony White will provide lunch next month.

Guests included Wes Stafford's wife, Sheri, and his grandson Tucker, Tony's grandson, Rowan Beard, Janice Murphey, and Roy Sims. Roy brought FAA safety brochures sent by Scott Lynn.

Bill moved that the February minutes be approved, Tony Clark seconded it, and they were approved.

There were no new ratings, but Cheri reported that she had been cleared to solo after ankle surgery.

Cheri reported for the activities committee that the "Wings over Wiggins" is April 15.

Boyd reported that the grass is beginning to grow and that he will fill in some mud holes.

Bill gave the financial report. We have 56 paid members, but several still have not paid. Jeff renewed the website for three years.

The old clubhouse will be available for land lease when the new clubhouse is finished. Bids will be accepted up until Friday, May 12.

Carlton reported that each hangar has to have a written address. The new hangar will be 439 Old Hwy 43, Brandon, MS 39047. The old clubhouse will be 439A, and the next hangars in order will be B, C, D, E, etc.

Glenn McGovern warned that the insurance companies are cutting people off at 65 for new ratings or certificates so stay with your current company

Dr. Bob moved that we adjourn at 12:50.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheri Anglin